THE MISSIONARY OUTLOOK.

AvrtsviLLE.—This Auxiliary holds its meetings at the
parsonage, and has held two interesting meetings since the
New Year. The January meeting was well attended, and
the consecration service entered into with earnestness and
seriousness. A present of one dollar was sent, but it was
not accepted as such ; instead, the donor was enrolled as a
member. Three members promised to take charge of the
Watch-Tower, and, as it was thought wise to separate the
French and Indian work, a fourth member, who was not
present, was to be requested to take one of those fields.
The parting with our estcemed Corresponding Secretary,
Mrs. Bigelow, was sad. She chose as her successor a lady
who was not a member ; thus we have two new members.
A letter of introduction to the Cornwall Auxiliary was read
and presented to Mrs. Bigelow, as she was soon to remove
to that town. Then a farewell address was read, to which
she replied in touching and fitting terms.  After a few more
remarks, refreshments were served. Then the band of faith-
ful and earnest workers said good-bye to one whose
place they know will be hard to fill. The February
meeting was a pleasant and encouraging one, the new
Corresponding Secretary assuming her duties. The Mission
Band and Circle are doing efficient work and have held
several public meetings during the last month.

A MEMBER.

NorTH GOWER.—As an auxiliary we are thankful to our
heavenly Father for the mercies and blessings which we
receive at His hand. Our meetings have been interesting
and spiritual and fairly well attended. At present we have
twenty-four members. In reviewing the year just past
we do so with feelings of thankfulness, for the Lord hath
given to us His blessing, which maketh rich and addeth no
sorrow. Our membership is unbroken by death. May the
Lord continue to us His blessing and teach us to remember
that “the liberal soul shall be made fat, and he that
watereth shall be watered also himself.”

MRs. T. Mains, Cor. Sec.

Port Hope.—We are thankful to be able to report
steady progress ever since the year of organization. The
annual meeting was attended by enthusiastic members. In
reviewing the result of our efforts during the past year, we
were cheered and stimulated to renewed diligence for the
future. The important event of October was the Bay of
Quinte Branch Meeting held in our midst, the associations
and deliberations of which proved an inspiration to many
of us not soon to be forgotten. Next in order was our
Annual Crusade. These meetings we find helpful in many
ways. The ladies who cannot attend often, make a point
of coming to the Crusade meeting and paying their fees ;
thus facilitating the collection of fees early in the year.
The able sermon preached by our own pastor, Rev. W. J.
Crothers, M.A., together with the many personal invitations
given by the President and others, resulted in the atten-
dance of about a hundred ladies at the February meeting,
which was made as interesting as possible. The devotional
and business exercises were followed by a short programme
of singing and reading of a strictly missionary tone. A little
time was then spent in social conversation over a cup of tea.
Six new names were added to the roll and $30 (collection
and fees) to the funds. A. E. SHEPHERD, Cor. Sec.

MouLINETTE.—Although we have been organized nearly
two years we have never reported to the OurLook. We
take the opportunity now to let our sisters know what we
are accomplishing. We organized with eleven members,
but closed the year 1894 with twenty-four members. During
last year we held a public meeting in the Methodist
church, at which Mrs. Bigelow, first Vice-President of the
Eastern Branch, gave us a very interesting address; also
Miss Tennant, of Cornwall, favored us with a very excellent
recitation. There was also suitable music. Altogether, the
meeting was a successful one every way. Six new mem-
bers were added ; also a collection of $6.68. We were
indeed encouraged. The total amount raised during last
year was, $55.42 ; through mite-boxes alone, $24.58. We
sent to Branch Treasurer, $45.42. In the fall we sent a
bale of quilts and other goods to Kit-a-maat ; intend send-
ing one this year. God has indeed blessed us and we are
more zealous than ever to help on the Master’s cause in
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this way. Our united prayer is that God will bless the
Woman’s Missionary Society abundantly throughout the
land. Mrs. Wam. Rovs, Cor, Sec.

ToronTo (Parliament Street).— An interesting and profit-
able Quarterly Prayer-meeting was held by the Parliament
Street Auxiliary, on Wednesday evening, February 27th.
Mrs. Dr. Willmott gave an excellent address, telling of the
various branches of mission work carried on by the Society,
and urging those assembled to greater interest and activity.
Our Toronto Branch President has, undoubtedly, found
her proper sphere. Her familiarity with the needs of
the work has begotten an enthusiasm that touches her
hearers, and cannot fail by God’s blessing to awaken some
measure of the responsibility that so many Christians fail
to recognize in this important work. We are glad to find
in our Auxiliary a steadily growing interest of the true
character, and trust that many here and elsewhere may find
by extending sympathy beyond the limit of one’s own
sphere, that reflex blessing that is the inevitable result.

L. J. F., Cor. Sec.

NEWMARKET,—On January 24th we had the pleasure of
listening to an address by Mrs. Willmott, President of
Toronto Branch, on the work being done by the mission-
aries of the W.M.S. Among those present were the ladies
of the Presbyterian W.F.M.S,, some from Aurora Auxiliary
and from our own congregation. At the close, all were
invited to repair to the lecture-room, where tea was served,
and a very social and enjoyable time was then spent.  We
are losing a very efficient worker in the person of Mrs,
Lewis, our President, who is removing to Toronto, The
members of the different organizations with which she is
connected, met in the home of Mrs. Lundy, a representa-
tive from each presenting Mrs. Lewis with an address
expressive of their appreciation of the valuable services she
had rendered them and regret at her departure, closing
with a tangible proof of their regard.

S. A. BELFRY, Cor. Sec.

Point St. CHARLES (Centenary Church).—Our Aux
iliary has been steadily working during the past year. The
monthly meetings have been well attended by the regular
members, but we have not gained very rapidly in the matter
of increasing our membership. The following-out of the
programme suggested in the Zeafets has proved profitable
and interesting. This last monthly meeting was espe-
cially interesting, as we had the pleasure of a visit from Mrs.
W. E. Ross, who not only gave us an address on different
missionary topics, but also helped us each with her kind
words, and encouraged us spiritually, so that we will be
more zealous in our work. At the same meeting a solo was
given by Mrs. Saunderson, accompanied by Miss Alice
Allen ; a reading by Mrs. S. C. Matthews, and a solo by
Mrs. Read, accompanied by Mrs. Jennings ; a few remarks
from our President, Mrs. J. Allen ; a five o'clock tea served
by Mrs. Henry Hadley, this closing the meeting.

Mgs, S. C. Marruews, Cor. Sec.

SPARTA.—An auxiliary of the W.M.S. was oiganized at
Sparta, December 13th, by Mrs. (Rev.) R. J. Treleaven,
District Organizer, with a membership of seventeen.  Presi-
dent, Mrs. (Rev.) T, R. McNair; Vice-President, Mrs.
Wm. Kerby ; Recording Secretary, Mrs. A. Gillett, Corre-
sponding Secretary, Miss Whiting ; Treasurer, Mrs. A. B.
Smith. (MRs.) A, MCNAIR, Pres.

ToronTo (Broadway Tabernacle). — The half-yearly
meeting of the Broadway Tabernacle Auxiliary was held on
Monday afternoon, March 11.  The Auxiliaries of Bathurst
Street and Avenue Road churches were invited.  An inter-
esting paper on “China ” was read by Mrs. Graham. Mrs.
Willmott, President of the Central Branch, gave an excel-
lent talk on “ Mission Work,” giving many suggestions for
improving and enlarging auxiliaries. Mrs. Eagin sang two
appropriate selections with great sweetness and pathos. An
interesting part of the programme was the making of the
esteemed President of the Broadway Auxiliary a life-
member. Mrs. Byrne replied in a few, feeling, grateful
words. A collection was taken up in aid of the Chen-Tu
Hospital in China. The receipts for the half-year are
$122.10. The meeting adjourned, when all were cordially
invited to a social tea. A. T. SANDERSON, Cor. Sec.



